Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,

Welcome new and old to the beginning of the school year! We hope you enjoyed the holidays and have returned full of ideas and enthusiasm for our new school topic: What does Kernow mean to me? If you have any resources you think will be useful and you are happy for them to come in, please make sure that they are named.
On the back you will find information on what will be studied within the individual subjects. These do change from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.
Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

English homework will be given out on Monday and due in the following Monday. Spellings will be given on a Friday on a handwriting sheet to be completed, returned and tested the following Friday. All children in class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. This will also be checked each Friday and will contribute towards their Book Quest certificates. Maths homework is given on a Friday and needs to be handed in the following Thursday. All children need to be fluent in the times tables up to 12 x 12 as well as their corresponding division facts, therefore additional work may be given to support this. On occasion times tables tests will be undertaken. Whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. A description of the homework given will usually be put on the class page of the website with spare resources on the notice board in the classroom.
Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

Yours sincerely,   

Emma Cunningham and Fran Ferguson
Class teachers

	English

We will be looking at a unit based on The Museum of Fun. We will be linking in with our whole school topic, using the Eden Project and our local area as stimuli planning, writing and presenting television adverts to encourage people to visit the local area. MB 

	Maths
We will be focussing on number and place value, looking at ordering, comparing and rounding numbers up to 1 or 10 million. We will also look at negative numbers and Roman numerals. Then we will move on to formal methods of addition and subtraction.
MB
	RE
We will be focusing on Pre-Christian Cornwall. We will explore the nature and meaning of events that people share around Cornwall. We will investigate celebrations which look beyond the origins of Christianity and consider how they relate to the changing seasons.
MB SMSC


	History

Our focus this half term is on the Stone Age to the Bronze Age and its impact on life in Britain. We will look at how early man survived in a harsh environment, why Skara Brae was important for understanding life in the Stone Age, how copper mining was crucial to the Bronze Age and why Stonehenge was built.

SMSC MB
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	Physical Education

Hockey: We will take part in a wide variety of games and activities which will enable us to practise and improve skills including passing, shooting and making tactical decisions.
Tag rugby: We will be focussing on skills of passing, running with the ball and applying tactics to select the best ways to attack and defend. We will also evaluate our performances.   
MB

	
	PSHE

This year we will focus on PSHE through the Global Learning Project, looking at who we are, where we are from and how we link to others around the world. We will be challenging stereotypes and pre conceived conceptions by dissecting media stories to discover the bigger picture.
MB SMSC

	

	Science 

 Our unit is on evolution and inheritance. We will learn about variation and adaptation and how fossils provide information about living things that inhabited the Earth millions of years ago. We will also explore how both Charles Darwin and Alfred Wallace separately developed their theories of evolution. 
SMSC
	French
Our unit is all about ourselves. We will use previous knowledge of topics such as clothes and the body, to develop our vocabulary. We will learn to describe our own appearance and introduce some grammatical features of French, such as the position of adjectives. We will have the opportunity to talk about our emotions and health, increasing our conversational skills. 

SMSC
	Music
The children will be taking part in a Royal Opera House Singing Programme led by Mrs Illingworth. They will be creating and singing their own version of the opera Carmen. At the end of the programme they will perform their version of Carmen which will include specially arranged extracts from the opera. SMSC

	DT
We will be using our topic of Kernow to design and make a model of a shelter in which tourists could stay in Cornwall. We will research existing ideas and test and evaluate materials to inform our design process. There will be a final test for the finished shelters involving conditions that such a shelter would have to survive through.
SMSC

	Computing

We will develop an understanding of spreadsheets and how they can be used. We will learn skills in formatting and entering specific formulas as well as using the spreadsheet to solve specific problems. There will also be the opportunity to design our own spreadsheet for particular purposes.
MB



